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   FREE  LUNCH WINNERS 

LITTLE SIR - PAUL LAMBERT 

BIG SIR - ROGER POPE 

      MEMBERSHIP - PHIL JONES 
Our membership as of January 2012 was 
107.  By May the Branch had lost 5        
members.  Some of these members moved 
away, some dropped out and sadly one 
passed away.   The good news is that by   
September the Branch had accepted four 
new members and at the October luncheon a 
new member was introduced.  This brings us 
back to where we started the year at 107.     

NOVEMBER MENU 

 

    PRICE $13 

 

 

BAKED LASAGNA 
GARLIC BREAD AND SALAD 

PUMPKIN PIE 

OCT  SPEAKER BATTALION CHIEF 
JERRY GOOD FROM HIGGINS FIRE 

STATION 

NEIL WEAVER RECEIVES THE     
SENIOR AWARD FROM                   

SIR DIRECTOR GAIL JEFFERS 

I would like to welcome John Eastman, our newest member to Branch 170 of the SIR’s     
Organization. John, I hope you enjoy your new experiences with our organization. 
Last month’s speaker, Jerry Good, certainly gave a fine presentation. His was very            
convincing regarding the need for more money to sustain their budget. Another good job by 
the Little Sir! 
The presentation of The Presidential Award, for reaching ninety years of age, given to Neil 
Weaver by Regional   Director Gail Jeffers was quite an event. Gail canceled a previous event 
to be there for the presentation and then had to rush off to another appointment he had. He 
couldn’t even stay for lunch. Let’s hope we will all be able to make it to at least ninety. 
At next months meeting, the officers for 2013 will be sworn in. As many as can, should show 
up to the luncheon to show our support to them for the next year. 
Thanks for filling out the Food and Beverage Survey. The results will be in the next        
Newsletter. 
Remember to give blood at the November blood drive! 
The next newsletter will have the final details on the December luncheon and buffet. 

DALE ZINCK 

ELMER CURTIS 

Our speaker for the November 7 
meeting is Bob Welti fellow SIR and 
former Big SIR of Branch 11 Lake 

Wildwood.  Bob has over 50 years of  aerospace 
experience.  He is the author of "Satellites Basics 
for Everyone".  His presentation will be on     
Communication Satellites. 



NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

                                                                                                                                                                              DECLARATIONS  

RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE  All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to 
participate.  SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, their guests or their property in matters pertaining to 
said tours, trips or other activities. 

TRAVEL EVENTS  of four or more nights and ALL air and sea travel must be arranged through a travel agency and checks for such events must be mage payable to the travel agency involved. 

REGULAR MEMBERS missing three consecutive meetings without notifying their Attendance Committee Chairman giving a valid reason for not attending, or attending fewer than six meetings within 
the past twelve months may be notified by form letter Number Four of their membership termination. Certification of attendance at a meeting of another branch will be considered as a credit to 
their attendance record. 

Access to the SIR State website is www.sirinc.org . Click on SIR HAPPENINGS to learn more about what is “happening” in your organization. 

                  BRANCH 170 OFFICERS 
BIG SIR                  ROGER POPE          268  4794 
LITTLE SIR           PAUL LAMBERT    268 2161 
SECRETARY         BART NYHAN          268 4756 
ASST SEC               LYNDEN LAIRD      268 2622 
TREASURER         DON JENKINS         268 0951 
ASST TREAS         JOHN BREWER       268 8826 
MEMBERSHIP      PHIL JONES             268 7714 

                   BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS 
LARRY SHELLEY                                   268 8369 
STEVE PARKS                                         268 3572 
AL CASH                                                   268 6717 
BOB ROUSE                                              268 3706 
DON MILLER                                           268 9520 
GLENN DELISLE                                     268 8624 

 STATE OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT                    JIM STEDMAN 
VICE PRESIDENT         RICH DETTMER 
SECRETARY                  ECKART  SELLINGER 
TREASURER                  MIKE BERRY 

         BRANCH 170 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
BULLETIN EDITOR   RICH HIBBS                268 3231 
CHAPLAIN                  ELMER CURTIS          268 6626 
GOLF CHAIR.             CHUCK MERCER       268 9302 
ASST GOLF CHAIR.  JOHN BREWER           268 8826 
BOCCEBALL CO-CAPT  DON MILLER         268 9520 
BOCCEBALL CO-CAPT  JIM HEARITY       268 1527 
CLOTHING                  GLENN DELISLE        268 8624 
LOP NEWS                   DOUG WILSON          268 9683 
MUSIC CHAIR.           VERNE BAGBY           268 3405 
HEALTH                       ED O’REILLY              268 1617 
PHOTOGRAPER         DALE ZINCK              268 2538 
TRAVEL CHAIR.        HAL WALLACE          613 1035 
CH7/PINES TIMES     JOHN O’HALLORAN 268 0402 
INFO TECH             GARY RESNICK    (916) 765 5013 

                                       BRANCH 170 PAST BIG SIRS  
ART LAFONTAINE        1994                 DEL PRICE                     1995 
GENE TOPPER               1996, 1997        CLARENCE ROGERS  1998 
JOHN O’HALLORAN    1999, 2000        TOM ANDERSON         2001 
JOHN BREWER              2002                  KEITH PLATT               2003 
RON TRIMBLE              2004                   STEVE MICHALAK      2005 
DON MILLER                 2006, 2007         JIM WILKINSON           2008 
PHIL JONES                    2009                   LARRY SHELLEY         2010 

GLENN DELISLE    2011 

 GOLF - CHUCK MERCER 

Checkout the  SIR website by going to the     
LOP/SIR website and following the prompts. 

TRAVEL - HAL WALLACE 

 

HONORARY LIFETIME MEMBERS 

STEVE MICHALAK 

JOHN BREWER 

Our next tourney is at Alta Sierra on Tue. Oct 23, a 9 am start.  Cost is $45, lunch   included. Money should already be in. 

MEET THE NEW MEMBERS 

MIKE APCAR   LIND BISHOP 
BARRY HOPKINS   ROGER POPE 
BOB ROUSE   DICK SANSTEDT 
JIM SHIRO  TERRY SUTTON 

HAL WALLACE 

PAUL MURPHY 
WIFE - RUTH 

BORN - JUNE 2, 1943 
RET - MARCH 2011 

OCC - OPERATIONS MGR 

JOHN EASTMAN 
WIFE - SHARRON 

BORN - SEP14, 1940 
OCC - PROJECT MGR 

 The last tournament for this year will be 
hosted by Branch 170 at Dark Horse on 
Monday November 12th at 9:00 AM . The cost 
is $40. The cut off date is October 29th. 
Please try to get your entry in by that date, 
however since we are putting the tournament 
together, just call Chuck  Mercer @ 268-9302 
so I can work you in. 


